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This Week at Rotary

MONDAY, November 22, 2021

In person at Sinclair Community College or on Zoom
We will be meeting in Room 116 which is at the North End of Building 12.

"The Boonshoft School of Medicine: Past, Present and Future"
The Boonshoft School of Medicine graduated its first class in 1980. It has seen many changes over the years, including a name change
from the Wright State University School of Medicine to its current Wright State Boonshoft School of Medicine. It has seen its class size
increase from 32 to over 120. A further increase to 150 is in consideration.

The Boonshoft School of Medicine is proud of its role in the Miami Valley community and as well of its graduates that have assumed
health care leadership roles throughout the country. Let's take a brief look back, then explore the current role of BSOM in the local
healthcare community and discuss what the future holds for the BSOM.

Chair of the Day: Nick Warrington

This Happened Last Monday...
Rotary President Shaun Yu called the meeting to order after some small technical glitches! The meeting was at capacity live and in person for the first time in a long
time. He turned the meeting over to Bill Nance who led us in a special giving thanks prayer, the Four Way Test, the Pledge and news of the day where we learned
about increasing food prices for the second month in a row.

Kim Bramlage introduced us to the Club�s guests for the day and told us about the Muse Machine�s upcoming performance of The Addam�s Family on January 14,
2022. We wished Mike Houser a happy birthday. Day 10�s included $250 from Mike Houser for his birthday, Matt Jessup announced a Day 50 for finalizing the
expansion of his company and a rivvon cutting ceremony on December 2nd; Shaun Yu a Day 20 for a job opening at his stationfor a Development Director; Dick
Hattershire 2 Day 100�s in honor of the Bach Society of Dayton and the upcoming Paul Lawrence Dunbar Day; Dave Williamson a Day 15 for birthdays celebrated on
November 15 his mother's and his daughter's.

The Chair of the Day, Dr. John Lyman, introduced us to Lisa Henderson who serves as the Vice President of Health Initiatives for the Greater Dayton Area Hospital
Association (�GDAHA�). Lisa is a Cincinnati native and obtained her undergraduate degree from Xavier and her Masters from Xavier in Hospital Administration. She
served at Dayton Children's Hospital for 15 years.

Lisa devotes her time at GDAHA in assisting those making end of life decisions through the Decide to Be Heard initiative. The mission of the initiative is to empower
citizens to openly discuss those decisions with family members and medical professionals. The Program has over 100 facilitators who are certified by GDAHA who
prompt the necessary discussions with people. The facilitators are not all medical professionals but they all serve to ensure that the person�s wishes are documented
and that all end of life concerns and goals are considered. The facilitators all realize that these are not easy conversations to have but they are ever so important. Most
(90%) people agree how important it is to discuss a plan regarding end of life issues, but few (30%) actually do anything about it.

The promises made by the program include initiating a discussion, provide assistance and to make sure the person�s plans are secured. This can be by directing folks
to the necessary advanced directive documents including a health care power of attorney, living will and DNR. One goal is to normalize the process so it doesn�t
seem as daunting.

The process is to have people focus on their goals, values and beliefs about end- of- life decisions and to share them with family and those that need to know and
carry out their plan. Others that provide crucial services through the program are Kay Wyse, a medical social worker and Dr. Richard Gregg, an intensive care
physician. There is a concerted effort to encouraging doctors to be champions of Advanced Care Planning (�ACP�).

Lisa stressed that indecision is actually a decision and that physicians and hospitals see the detrimental effects on patients who are in the hospital and have not had
the discussion. She directed us to the You Tube and website to learn ways to have the conversation. Lisa entertained questions from the Club which focused on the
fact that anyone can obtain the ACP forms online and you don�t necessarily need an attorney to complete the forms. The group also discussed what people and
entities should have copies of the ACP documents, including providing a copy to the hospital where treatment in rendered so that there is a copy in the medical
records.

The meeting was adjourned.

Meeting Recording: https://vimeo.com/646159588

Queen of Hearts Drawing is Back
Queen of Hearts Raffle

is Back

Weekly at Monday Meetings to benefit the Dayton Rotary Foundation
$1 per ticket/$5 for 6 tickets

Weekly winner draws a card from the deck if they draw the Queen of Hearts then winner takes � the pot. If the card
is not the Queen of Hearts card then the card is destroyed & we try again next week. Meanwhile the pot continues to
grow.

Last time we held this drawing the winner received $1900.

CURRENT POT: $165
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See Secretary Linda or Laura for more information.

ATTENTIOM ZOOM PARTICIPANTS
****For those members who would like to participate via zoom - please let Laura know ahead of time or place your
request in the chat prior to the start of the meeting and we will assign you ticket numbers and bill your foundation
account.

Dayton Peace Committee Holiday Meal Distribution
Saturday December 18 at 10:00 am

We will be distributing meals to 300 households in Northwest Dayton � at both Greater Allen AME
Church and St. Margaret�s Episcopal Church.

We need your help � each donation of just $20 will provide a household with the most requested,
and most expensive portion of their holiday meal: meat.

Please submit your donation of any amount by clicking on Peace Projects - Holiday Meal on the
Donate tab of the Dayton Rotary website, or by announcing your Day-10 donation at the next Rotary
meeting.

Red Ribbon Committee
Reminder to Red Ribbon Committee Members, the December meeting will be held Thursday, December 2 at 7:45 a.m. at Top of the Market,
32 Webster Street. Red Ribbon requirements include attendance at 5 RRC meetings so if you�re new and don�t want to wear the ribbon for
another full year ?? there�s still time to get your requirements completed this Rotary year!

See Iris for details! Iris.juergens@scouting.org 937-477-5545

Youth Exchange is Back for the 2022-2023 School Year
Rotary International has given the green light for the Youth Exchange program for the 2022-23 school year.

The Dayton Rotary Club is going to participate in this program. We are working to identify a student that we
can sponsor and we expect to host 1 inbound international student in that school year.

Interested in Rotary Youth Exchange, visit http://www.studyabroadscholarships.org for more information. In
addition to the information on the site that is helpful for students, parents and Rotarians...interested students
can begin their application for the program on that site.

If you know of any local students who would be interested in the program for the 2022-23 school year,
please direct them to the above website or they can connect with Steve Naas, Youth Exchange Committee
Chair directly at naasrye6670@gmail.com.

Muse Machine a Night with the Stars
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SAVE THE DATE

for a Rotary Social Outing at the Muse Machine

Friday, January 14, 2022

The Muse Machine Presents
�The Addams Family�

We Have 40 Tickets Available ~ Make Your Reservations Early

Rotarians and Guests Welcome!

More Details Coming Soon on Preshow Reception and Cost

Youth Peace Advocacy



Join the 125 Club and Support the Rotary Foundation




